CONRAD

BORA BORA NUI

GENERAL PROJECT STATEMENT

Beginning 2025, Conrad Bora Bora Nui will embark on a multi-phase reimagination project. The enhancements will
preserve the essence of the Conrad Bora Bora Nui experience that has made it one of the most premier luxury resorts in
French Polynesia, while adding fresh upgrades and amenities that cater to the modern tastes of today's travelers. This
evolution reflects the resort’s deep care for this special property and will usher in an added layer of magic to the Conrad
Bora Bora Nui experience.

PROJECT DETAILS

e Project Dates: Mi-February 2025 to June 2026
e Annual Closure of Banyan Restaurant
o First day of closure: Sunday, February 9, 2025
o Reopening: Saturday, April 5, 2025
e Temporary Relocation of Hina Spa (Not a closure)
o Renovation Period: January 6 to March 6, 2025 (inclusive)
o Temporary Spa Location: Room #412, open daily from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.
o Please note that during this period, the relaxation room will be unavailable. Treatments and services,
excluding Jacuzzi sessions, will continue in a specially arranged space to ensure comfort and well-being.
e Exterior maintenance and minor interior redesign of existing Land and Overwater Villas
e Addition of private pool in certain Overwater Villas
e Beach maintenance and enhancement

SUMMARY

e The immediate timing of the project has been considered to ensure guest safety, coordination of logistics,
supplies and available labor with contractors

e Meeting space and outdoor venues are unaffected.

e Iriatai Restaurant, Tamure Beach Grill, Upa Upa Lounge, Tarava Pool Bar, In-room Dining, the infinity swimming
pool, nautical activities desk, Kids Club, Tennis court will remain open, including our exclusive Motu Tapu

e Asaresult of the work, there will be intermittent closures of certain section of the resort throughout the year
near where the works are being conducted to mitigate the impact on our guest experience. Our property size
gives guests a chance to spread out and leaves many areas unaffected

e The project is scheduled to be completed by June 2026.

The project will unveil new and upgraded hillside villas and the addition of private pools in some of our overwater villas,
among other highlights. The resort will remain open during this reimagination project, with minimal impact to daily
operations and a team dedicated to delivering the world-class hospitality the resort is known for.

Please note that the schedule is subject to change, and we will provide periodic updates to keep you informed.



